Town of Plymouth

80 Main Street

Terryville, Connecticut 06786

Police Building Committee

Telephone: (860)585-4001

Fax:

(860)585-4015

Police Building Committee Meeting Minutes May 26, 2021

1. Call to Order: Vice-Chairman Michael Audette called the scheduled May 26, 2021, Police Building Committee Virtual Zoom Meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.

Roll Call: Present were: Vice-Chairman Michael Audette, Committee Member Ann Marie Rheault, Committee Member/Officer Christopher Latimer, Committee Member/Captain Ed Benecchi and Committee Member/Sergeant Cesar Beiros. Also present: Councilwoman Liaison Susan Murawski, Cathy Paskus, Police Commission Chairwoman and Brian Humes from Jacunski Humes.

2. Fire Exit Notifications: N/A

3. Pledge of Allegiance:

Vice-Chairman Michael Audette led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance.

4. Approval of Minutes dated April 28, 2021

A motion was made by Committee Member Ann Marie Rheault, seconded by Committee Member/Captain Ed Benecchi to approve the minutes of April 28, 2021. This motion was approved unanimously.

5. New Business:

a. Discuss and take action on developing and marketing of project

Vice-Chariman Audette stated the session ends June 9th and that the Committee should wait until the session is over to see if any money is going to be given from the State for this project.

b. Discussion with the architect

A discussion took place about the costs for lumbar and steele. Labor costs have not gone up. The budget would be impacted by approximately 5% = \$500,000. \$9.3 - 9.5 million

Committee member Ann Marie Rheault went over the section on the town website and stated the email needs to be routed to someone to be monitored.

Committee Member Ann Marie Rheault shared the video of the police station that was created by Clem from the Hometown Foundation.

The committee suggested some changes. Vice-Chairman Audette would like the public to get the feel of how cramped the police station is.

6. Public Comment:

None

7. Committee Member Comments:

None

Next meeting: June 23, 2021 @ 5:30 PM

8. Adjournment:

There being no further business of the Police Building Committee, a motion was made by Committee Member Ann Marie Rheault, seconded by Committee Member/Captain Ed Benecchi to adjourn. This motion was approved unanimously. The meeting ended at 6:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Schnaars

Recording Secretary